

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program  
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting  
Calexico, California  
November 13<sup>th</sup>, 2024**

**Meeting Chairman: Belen Leon-Lopez (Alternate: Israel Hernandez)**

**Facilitator: Madeline Rayon and Amy Ramos from Harder + Co.**

**I. Attendance:**

Primaries: **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Paolo Alvarado**, Community Corridor; **Jose Landeros**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Gustavo Gomez**, Community Corridor; **Melissa Sandoval**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Israel Hernandez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Adriana Carrillo**, Air Pollution Control District; **Abigail Arballo**, Air Pollution Control District; **Miguel Coronel**, Air Pollution Control District; **Edgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

**I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members**

**Madeline Rayon** welcomed everyone. She mentioned the instructions for the interpretation services and recording of consent guidelines to everyone in the meeting. She also shared the different ways that the public could view the meeting. She mentioned how the members could access the agenda packet for the discussion and added how the members and the public could submit comments for the debate.

**Israel Hernandez** thanked everyone for attending. He said they would cover the CERP and CAMP extensively during the meeting.

**John Hernandez** asked if they had reached a quorum and who the chair and co-chair of the meeting were.

**Madeline Rayon** confirmed they reached the quorum.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned the meeting was to be chaired by **Luis Olmedo** or **Christian Torres**. He said they did not receive a notification from **Christian Torres** saying he could not attend. He said **Belen Leon-Lopez** and him were the chairs from the district side.

**John Hernandez** commented he would like the agenda to reflect the correct chair and co-chair.

**Paolo Alvarado** mentioned he attended a Heber Community Advisory Board meeting where they discussed needing funding. He commented that they were looking for funding for a mailbox installment project and asked if they could assist them with that project.

**John Hernandez** said they could do a study to see what could be gained from funding such a project.

**Israel Hernandez** commented they could look into that project.

**Edgar Ruiz** said CCV is shortening their final presentation of data. He mentioned the presentation should be completed by January.

**II. Public Comments**

There were no public comments.

**III. Approval of Minutes**

**John Hernandez** motioned to approve the minutes of the September 11th meeting.

**Mary Salazar** seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

#### **IV. Presentations**

##### **AB 617 Annual Report Update; Abigail Arballo and Israel Hernandez, ICAPCD.**

The discussion on this topic occurred during the following agenda item.

#### **V. Discussion / Information Items**

##### **Imperial County AB 617 Open Discussion**

**Mary Salazar** asked what type of enforcement happened if drivers were not following the no-idling instructions.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned they have their inspectors who drive around and check that people follow the signage.

**Amy Ramos** asked if he could explain the public awareness aspect of the project.

**Israel Hernandez** commented that they do not have a program in place to give the word out for this project. He mentioned the public is always welcome to give them a call.

**Mary Salazar** suggested they could use CCV footage instead of having the inspectors drive around.

**Amy Ramos** said they would take note of her suggestion.

**Paolo Alvarado** suggested adding the APCD hotline for violations under the existing signs. Regarding the E-4 Commitment, he suggested utilizing social media for their outreach efforts.

**Michael Moore** said he wondered how the community could react to their idling signs. He asked if certain temperature requirements enabled the community members to cool down.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned he imagined that the regulations have that stated in them. He said the temperature was one of the biggest issues.

**Michael Moore** asked how the schools outline the policy for the students.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned they would have to collaborate with the school districts.

**Amy Ramos** asked if there was any collaboration with the school districts.

**Israel Hernandez** commented there was a collaboration for the installation of the idling signs. He mentioned there was no collaboration on the schools having to update their pick-up programs.

**Israel Hernandez** suggested they should look into the school's pick-up programs first.

**Mary Salazar** mentioned she remembered when they last presented the idling signage and commented that they had removed the cooler that was installed. She said people are not aware of what is happening.

**Jose Landeros** mentioned students and parents are unaware of air pollution. He suggested utilizing parent education to teach the parents on the topic.

**Amy Ramos** said other Air Districts have school education programs related to air pollution.

**Jose Landeros** suggested going directly to the parents so they can learn what their kids are exposed to.

**John Hernandez** suggested having enhanced outreach efforts during bad-quality days. He said he would like the committee to have access to the commitments data.

**Amy Ramos** asked if those were presented previously.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned they were presented during a previous meeting.

**John Hernandez** asked if they could share that presentation with him.

**Paolo Alvarado** asked what APCD did in terms of checking up on completed projects.

**Israel Hernandez** commented they do annual check-ups on all projects to make sure they keep up with all their contractual obligations.

**Paolo Alvarado** asked what the hold-up was for the Children's Park project.

**Abigail Arballo** mentioned that the park had an estimated completion during 2024. She said they completed the playground area in September. She commented they are in talks with them to make sure that they complete the project on time.

**Paolo Alvarado** asked if the IQAir reports were being sent to the district. He also asked what the reports contained.

**Israel Hernandez** confirmed they received the reports from IQ Air.

**Miguel Coronel** said the reports keep track of the addition and removal of classrooms with filters. He commented that IQAir follows up with a resolution report that replaces the filters that were not replaced during the previous report cycle. He mentioned they take care of the invoices once they confirm the replacements.

**Amy Ramos** asked if the report included data on the air quality of the classrooms.

**Israel Hernandez** said they did not. He commented the report was centered around the maintenance of the filters.

**Jose Landeros** asked if there were sensors installed inside the classrooms. He asked if the maintenance was done every quarter.

**Israel Hernandez** clarified that they replaced the filters annually, not quarterly. He mentioned that they report quarterly to the state. He added that the report keeps track of which filters were pending, and which were replaced. He said the classrooms do not have sensors, but he mentioned that some schools do have monitors.

**Amy Ramos** said CARB could collaborate with the community air grants to install air monitors at schools.

**Jose Landeros** mentioned there were baseball and football parks near Sunflower School in El Centro that had an unpaved parking lot next to them and suggested that they could have a parking lot there.

**Israel Hernandez** commented that they needed the CSC's recommendation on what type of RFP to publish.

**Paolo Alvarado** suggested adding an urban greening component to future paving projects.

**Amy Ramos** added that other communities are using green barriers.

**John Hernandez** asked if the CET paving project was moving forward.

**Adriana Carrillo** mentioned she has been in contact with CET and they're currently working on their budget since they didn't receive the 100%.

**Israel Hernandez** added that design and permitting take a while for paving projects.

**John Hernandez** said he would like to see how they can supplement their funding for all their project categories with matching funds and SEPs so they can get more bang for their buck.

**Mary Salazar** asked if any branding or advertisements on the electric buses said it was electrically operated.

**John Hernandez** asked what the holdup was for the school bus replacement program.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned multiple school districts took advantage of the state's HVIP program. He commented that the HVIP program did not have enough funding for infrastructure. He said that the only district that was able to apply for school bus replacement was the Heber School District. He mentioned they created an RFP for EV infrastructure to allow the schools to be able to complete their EV bus replacements.

**Michael Moore** asked what the cause was of having a fifth bus.

**Israel Hernandez** commented that no district applied for the fifth bus. He mentioned Heber requested three.

**Michael Moore** asked where the fourth bus was.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned the fourth bus went to the Calexico School District. He said the CSC made it possible for the school districts to get to twenty-four school buses. He commented that HVIP has different guidelines meaning that they cannot leverage those funds.

**Michael Moore** said he was glad to hear that the three buses for Heber were not impacted and are almost complete.

**Paolo Alvarado** suggested that the committee readjust the goal to four buses.

**John Hernandez** said there are farm contractors that could benefit from electric buses. He mentioned that this could be an opportunity to electrify a major workforce in the corridor.

**Paolo Alvarado** said he remembered that the school bus replacement program had some limitations around being able to go to private companies. He mentioned he agreed with **John Hernandez**. He agreed to explore that idea further.

**John Hernandez** asked if he could get more information on the ten signed agreements for woodsmoke reduction. He suggested adding gas burning, outdoor cooking, and woodstoves to the program. He commented they should start talking more about fuel burning. He mentioned he thought woodburning was not as high of a priority in their area.

**Israel Hernandez** commented that they received a grant from the state for woodburning. He said that it would not be using AB 617 funds.

**Adriana Carrillo** mentioned that the eligible applicants would be residents with a fireplace, wood insert, or a wood stove that uses it as a primary source of heat year-round. She confirmed that it was a separate grant.

**Melissa Sandoval** asked if AB 617 has an established collaboration with the Department of Public Health.

**Amy Ramos** said they would bring that back for discussion moving forward.

**John Hernandez** commented they have made advancements in utilizing cameras and other tools to identify emissions. He suggested they could look into low-cost satellite and drone services that could help their efforts. He also suggested expanding their boundary.

**Paolo Alvarado** suggested they should utilize cameras to monitor the Imperial Irrigation District.

**Amy Ramos** asked if he had any locations in mind.

**Paolo Alvarado** said they could focus on the canal banks along the rural roads.

**Mary Salazar** said Collaboration T-1 was the main problem in Calexico. She commented the narrowing down of two ports of entry in Calexico has been detrimental to businesses and has increased the idling of vehicles due to the longer wait times.

**Jose Landeros** mentioned he heard that Calexico has a budget to do public transportation projects from the East Port of Entry to Downtown Calexico. Regarding Enforcement E-1, he mentioned IID has an array of around 7 cameras around the north side of the desert. He commented that anyone can view the cameras online. Speaking on the frequency of their meetings moving forward, he said that monthly in-person meetings were ok for him. He suggested revisiting the orientation they once received when the committee first started.

**Paolo Alvarado** said monthly meetings were still appropriate. He agreed to review their orientation manual's original goals.

**John Hernandez** asked if their remaining funds had an expiration date and what the future budget for their committee would look like.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned their remaining funds would need to be liquidated by June 2027. He commented the generated interests would need to be liquidated in parts by June of the following 3 years. He said that it looked like they would not receive any more funding later. Speaking on their meeting schedule, he mentioned they could continue meeting monthly for the first half of 2025. He suggested going to an alternate meeting schedule after allocating their funds.

**Michael Moore** agreed to revisit their meeting schedule mid-year.

**John Hernandez** agreed to meet once a month and in person. He suggested the possibility of skipping any meetings where they did not have action items on their agenda. He mentioned he never sees the Imperial County Board of Supervisors in their meetings.

**Amy Ramos** commented that Harder + Co. will start note-taking in future meetings and will be sharing action items to track what the committee requests. She said they would present a summary of their discussion at the January meeting they had in their meeting.

#### **VI. Agency Updates**

**Michael Moore** attended a design team meeting in which he represented the Imperial Valley. He mentioned that they gave the design team feedback on things they encountered during the committee's evolution. One of the topics was the Heber paving project. He was hopeful they could continue assisting them with their other goals.

**Israel Hernandez** commented they would be having a meeting and a workshop on November 18th for their Northend Committee. He said **Adriana Carrillo** sent out the invitation to everyone.

#### **VII. Topics on the Agenda and Date for the Next Meeting.**

**Amy Ramos** said they will be having a refreshment of the commitments and goals of the program and a summary of the conversation they had during the meeting.

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned they would reach out to CCV regarding the length of their CAMP presentation because public works reached out to ask if they could present the design of phase 2 of the Heber paving project.

#### **VIII. Final Observations / Closing Remarks**

**Israel Hernandez** mentioned the next meeting would be on December 11th. He asked if the committee would like to skip the meeting.

**Michael Moore** made a motion to go dark in December.

**John Hernandez** seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

**Meeting adjourned.**

**Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617**  
**Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo**  
**Calexico, California**  
**13 de Noviembre del 2024**

**Preside la Reunión: Belén León-López (Suplente: Israel Hernández)**

**Facilitadora: Madeline Rayón y Amy Ramos de Harder + Company**

**I. Asistencia:**

Titulares: **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernandez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Paolo Alvarado**, Corredor Comunitario; **José Landeros**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Gustavo Gómez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Melissa Sandoval**, Corredor Comunitario.

Otro personal de las Dependencias: **Israel Hernández**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Adriana Carrillo**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Abigail Arballo**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Miguel Coronel**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Édgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle.

**I. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales de los Miembros del CSC**

**Madeline Rayón** dio la bienvenida a todos. Mencionó las instrucciones para los servicios de interpretación y las pautas de consentimiento para todos los presentes en la reunión. También compartió las diferentes formas en que el público podía ver la reunión. Mencionó cómo los miembros podían acceder al paquete de la agenda para la discusión y agregó cómo los miembros y el público podían enviar comentarios para el debate.

**Israel Hernández** agradeció a todos por asistir. Dijo que cubrirán el CERP y el CAMP extensamente durante la reunión.

**John Hernández** preguntó si habían alcanzado el quórum y quiénes eran el presidente y el copresidente de la reunión.

**Madeline Rayón** confirmó que alcanzaron el quórum.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que la reunión iba a ser presidida por **Luis Olmedo** o **Christian Torres**. Dijo que no recibieron una notificación de **Christian Torres** diciendo que no podía asistir. Dijo que **Belén León- López** y él eran los presidentes del lado del distrito.

**John Hernández** comentó que le gustaría que la agenda reflejara el presidente y el copresidente correctos.

**Paolo Alvarado** mencionó que asistió a una reunión de la Junta Asesora Comunitaria de Heber donde discutieron la necesidad de fondos. Comentó que estaban buscando financiación para un proyecto de instalación de buzones y preguntó si podían ayudarlos con ese proyecto.

**John Hernández** dijo que podrían hacer un estudio para ver qué se podría ganar con la financiación de un proyecto de ese tipo.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que podrían estudiar ese proyecto.

**Edgar Ruiz** dijo que CCV está trabajando para acortar su presentación final de los datos. Mencionó que la presentación debería estar completa en enero.

**I. Comentarios Públicos**

No hubo comentarios públicos.

## II. Aprobación de Minutas

**John Hernandez** propuso aprobar las minutas de la reunión del 11 de septiembre.

**Mary Salazar** secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

## III. Presentaciones

**Actualización del Informe Anual de AB 617; Abigail Arballo e Israel Hernandez, ICAPCD.**

La discusión sobre este tema se produjo durante el siguiente punto del orden del día.

## IV. Temas de Diálogo / Información

**Discusión Abierta sobre la AB 617 del Condado Imperial**

**Mary Salazar** preguntó qué tipo de control se haría si los conductores no siguieran las instrucciones de no dejar el motor en ralentí.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que tienen inspectores que recorren el lugar y verifican que la gente siga las señales.

**Amy Ramos** preguntó si podía explicar el aspecto de concientización pública del proyecto.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que no tienen un programa establecido para difundir este proyecto. Mencionó que el público siempre es bienvenido a llamarlos.

**Mary Salazar** sugirió que podrían usar imágenes de CCV en lugar de que los inspectores recorren el lugar.

**Amy Ramos** dijo que tomarían nota de su sugerencia.

**Paolo Alvarado** sugirió agregar el número telefónico de APCD para infracciones bajo las señales existentes. Con respecto al Compromiso E-4, sugirió utilizar las redes sociales para sus esfuerzos de divulgación.

**Michael Moore** dijo que se preguntaba cómo podría reaccionar la comunidad a sus señales de ralentí. Preguntó si ciertos requisitos de temperatura permitían que los miembros de la comunidad se refrescaran.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que imaginaba que las regulaciones lo establecen. Dijo que la temperatura era uno de los mayores problemas.

**Michael Moore** preguntó cómo las escuelas describen la política para los estudiantes.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que tendrían que colaborar con los distritos escolares.

**Amy Ramos** preguntó si había alguna colaboración con los distritos escolares.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que había una colaboración para la instalación de las señales de ralentí. Mencionó que no había colaboración en cuanto a que las escuelas tuvieran que actualizar sus programas de recogida de alumnos.

**Israel Hernández** sugirió que primero deberían analizar los programas de recogida de alumnos de las escuelas.

**Mary Salazar** mencionó que recordaba la última vez que presentaron la señalización de ralentí y comentó que desde entonces han quitado el enfriador que estaba instalado. Dijo que la gente no está al tanto de lo que está sucediendo.

**José Landeros** mencionó que los estudiantes y los padres no están al tanto de la contaminación del aire. Sugirió utilizar la educación para padres para enseñarles a los padres sobre el tema.

**Amy Ramos** dijo que otros Distritos del Aire tienen programas de educación escolar relacionados con la contaminación del aire.

**José Landeros** sugirió ir directamente a los padres para que puedan saber a qué están expuestos sus hijos.

**John Hernández** sugirió mejorar los esfuerzos de divulgación durante los días de mala calidad. Dijo que le gustaría que el comité tuviera acceso a los datos de los compromisos.

**Amy Ramos** preguntó si se presentaron anteriormente.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que se presentaron durante una reunión anterior.

**John Hernández** preguntó si podían compartir esa presentación con él.

**Paolo Alvarado** preguntó qué hizo APCD en términos de verificar los proyectos completados.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que hacen controles anuales de todos los proyectos para asegurarse de que cumplen con todas sus obligaciones contractuales.

**Paolo Alvarado** preguntó cuál fue el retraso en el proyecto del Parque Infantil.

**Abigail Arballo** mencionó que el parque tenía una finalización estimada durante 2024. Dijo que completaron el área de juegos en septiembre. Comentó que están en conversaciones con ellos para asegurarse de que completen el proyecto a tiempo.

**Paolo Alvarado** preguntó si los informes de IQAir se estaban enviando al distrito. También preguntó qué contenían los informes.

**Israel Hernández** confirmó que recibieron los informes de IQ Air.

**Miguel Coronel** dijo que los informes llevan un registro de la adición y eliminación de aulas con filtros. Comentó que IQAir hace un seguimiento con un informe de resolución que reemplaza los filtros que no se reemplazaron durante el ciclo de informes anterior. Mencionó que se encargan de las facturas una vez que confirman los reemplazos.

**Amy Ramos** preguntó si el informe incluía datos sobre la calidad del aire de las aulas.

**Israel Hernández** dijo que no. Comentó que el informe se centraba en el mantenimiento de los filtros.

**José Landeros** preguntó si había sensores instalados dentro de las aulas. Preguntó si el mantenimiento se realizaba cada trimestre.

**Israel Hernández** aclaró que reemplazaban los filtros anualmente, no trimestralmente. Mencionó que informan trimestralmente al estado. Agregó que el informe lleva un registro de qué filtros estaban pendientes y cuáles fueron reemplazados. Dijo que las aulas no tienen sensores, pero mencionó que algunas escuelas sí tienen monitores.

**Amy Ramos** dijo que CARB podría trabajar con las subvenciones de aire de la comunidad para instalar monitores de aire en las escuelas.

**José Landeros** mencionó que había parques de béisbol y fútbol cerca de la Escuela Sunflower en El Centro que tenían un estacionamiento sin pavimentar al lado y sugirió que podrían hacer un estacionamiento allí.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que necesitaban la recomendación de la CSC sobre qué tipo de RFP publicar.

**Paolo Alvarado** sugirió agregar un componente de ecologización urbana a los futuros proyectos de pavimentación.

**Amy Ramos** agregó que otras comunidades están usando barreras verdes.

**John Hernández** preguntó si el proyecto de pavimentación de CET estaba avanzando.

**Adriana Carrillo** mencionó que ha estado en contacto con CET y que actualmente están trabajando en su presupuesto ya que no recibieron el 100%.



**Israel Hernández** agregó que el diseño y los permisos toman un tiempo para los proyectos de pavimentación.

**John Hernández** dijo que le gustaría ver cómo pueden complementar su financiamiento para todas las categorías de sus proyectos con fondos de contrapartida y SEP para que puedan obtener más por su dinero.

**Mary Salazar** preguntó si alguna marca o publicidad en los autobuses eléctricos decía que funcionaban con electricidad.

**John Hernández** preguntó cuál era el retraso en el programa de reemplazo de autobuses escolares.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que varios distritos escolares aprovecharon el programa HVIP del estado. Comentó que el programa HVIP no tenía suficiente financiamiento para la infraestructura. Dijo que el único distrito que pudo solicitar el reemplazo de autobuses escolares fue el Distrito Escolar Heber. Mencionó que crearon una RFP para la infraestructura de vehículos eléctricos para permitir que las escuelas pudieran completar sus reemplazos de autobuses eléctricos.

**Michael Moore** preguntó cuál era la causa de tener un quinto autobús.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que ningún distrito solicitó el quinto autobús. Mencionó que Heber solicitó tres.

**Michael Moore** preguntó dónde estaba el cuarto autobús.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que el cuarto autobús iba al Distrito Escolar de Calexico. Dijo que el CSC hizo posible que los distritos escolares tuvieran acceso a 24 autobuses escolares. Comentó que HVIP tiene diferentes pautas, lo que significa que no pueden aprovechar esos fondos.

**Michael Moore** dijo que estaba contento de saber que los 3 autobuses para Heber no se vieron afectados y están casi completos.

**Paolo Alvarado** sugirió que el comité ajustará la meta a 4 autobuses.

**John Hernández** dijo que hay contratistas agrícolas que podrían beneficiarse de los autobuses eléctricos. Mencionó que esta podría ser una oportunidad para electrificar una fuerza laboral importante en el corredor.

**Paolo Alvarado** dijo que recordaba que el programa de reemplazo de autobuses escolares tenía algunas limitaciones en cuanto a poder acudir a empresas privadas. Mencionó que estaba de acuerdo con **John Hernández**. Aceptó explorar esa idea más a fondo.

**John Hernández** preguntó si podía obtener más información sobre los 10 acuerdos firmados para la reducción del humo de leña. Sugirió agregar la quema de gas, la cocina al aire libre y las estufas de leña al programa. Comentó que deberían comenzar a hablar más sobre la quema de combustible. Mencionó que pensaba que la quema de leña no era una prioridad tan alta en su área.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que recibieron una subvención del estado para la quema de leña. Dijo que no utilizarían fondos de la AB 617.

**Adriana Carrillo** mencionó que los solicitantes elegibles serían residentes con una chimenea, un inserto de leña o una estufa de leña que la use como fuente principal de calor durante todo el año. Confirmó que se trataba de una subvención separada.

**Melissa Sandoval** preguntó si la AB 617 tiene una colaboración establecida con el Departamento de Salud Pública.

**Amy Ramos** dijo que volverían a discutirlo en el futuro.

**John Hernández** comentó que han logrado avances en el uso de cámaras y otras herramientas para identificar emisiones. Sugirió que podrían buscar servicios de satélite y drones de bajo costo que podrían ayudar en sus esfuerzos. También sugirió ampliar su límite.

**Paolo Alvarado** sugirió que deberían utilizar cámaras para monitorear las rutas del Distrito de Irrigación Imperial.

**Amy Ramos** preguntó si tenía alguna ubicación en mente.

**Paolo Alvarado** dijo que podrían enfocarse en las orillas del canal a lo largo de los caminos rurales.

**Mary Salazar** dijo que la Colaboración T-1 era el principal problema en Calexico. Comentó que la reducción de dos puertos de entrada en Calexico ha sido perjudicial para las empresas y ha aumentado la inactividad de los vehículos debido a los tiempos de espera más largos.

**José Landeros** mencionó que escuchó que Calexico tiene un presupuesto para realizar proyectos de transporte público desde el Puerto de Entrada Este hasta el Centro de Calexico. Con respecto a la Aplicación E-1, mencionó que IID tiene una serie de alrededor de 7 cámaras alrededor del lado norte del desierto. Comentó que cualquiera puede ver las cámaras en línea. Hablando sobre la frecuencia de sus reuniones en el futuro, dijo que las reuniones mensuales en persona le parecían bien. Sugirió revisar manualmente la orientación que recibieron una vez cuando el comité comenzó.

**Paolo Alvarado** dijo que las reuniones mensuales seguían siendo apropiadas. Aceptó revisar los objetivos originales de su manual de orientación.

**John Hernández** preguntó si sus fondos restantes tenían una fecha de vencimiento y cómo sería el presupuesto futuro para su comité.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que sus fondos restantes tendrían que liquidarse para junio de 2027. Comentó que los intereses generados tendrían que liquidarse en partes para junio de los siguientes 3 años. Dijo que parecía que no recibirían más fondos más adelante. Hablando sobre su calendario de reuniones, mencionó que podrían seguir reuniéndose mensualmente durante la primera mitad de 2025. Sugirió pasar a un calendario de reuniones alternativo después de asignar sus fondos.

**Michael Moore** acordó revisar su calendario de reuniones a mitad de año.

**John Hernández** acordó reunirse una vez al mes y en persona. Sugirió la posibilidad de omitir cualquier reunión en la que no tuvieran puntos de acción en su agenda. Mencionó que nunca ve a la Junta de Supervisores del Condado Imperial en sus reuniones.

**Amy Ramos** comentó que Harder + Co. comenzará a tomar notas en futuras reuniones y compartirá elementos de acción para realizar un seguimiento de lo que solicita el comité. Dijo que presentarán un resumen de su discusión en la reunión de enero que tuvieron en su reunión.

## **V. Actualizaciones de las Dependencias**

**Michael Moore** asistió a una reunión del equipo de diseño en la que representó al Valle Imperial. Mencionó que le dieron al equipo de diseño comentarios sobre las cosas que habían encontrado durante la evolución del comité. Uno de los temas fue el proyecto de pavimentación de Heber. Tenía la esperanza de que pudieran seguir ayudándolos en sus otros objetivos.

**Israel Hernández** comentó que tendrían una reunión y un taller el 18 de noviembre para su Comité del Norte. Dijo que **Adriana Carrillo** envió la invitación a todos.

## **VI. Temas de la Agenda y Fecha para la Próxima Reunión.**

**Amy Ramos** dijo que se realizará una actualización de los compromisos y objetivos del programa y un resumen de la conversación que tuvieron durante la reunión.

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que se comunicarán con CCV con respecto a la duración de su presentación de CAMP porque el departamento de obras públicas se comunicó para preguntar si podían presentar el diseño de la fase 2 del proyecto de pavimentación de Heber.

#### **VII. Observaciones Finales / Cierre**

**Israel Hernández** mencionó que la próxima reunión sería el 11 de diciembre. Preguntó si el comité deseaba no participar en la reunión.

**Michael Moore** propuso que no se realizará en diciembre.

**John Hernández** apoyó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

**Se levanta la sesión.**